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Pastor leaves 

Thank you to all who colored the 25 days of Christ-
mas pictures.  They were wonderful.  We’ll have some 
more coming up for Lent.  There are many pictures to 
choose from.  You have an entire month before we 
will post them, May 2nd- They will be on the counter 
where the newsletter is located.  

The Mountain Top  

Messenger 
FEBRUARY 2022 

ZION LUTHERAN EVANGELICAL CHURCH - LCMS, ASHLAND, WI     

Welcome to February, as I look at my calendar, I see it is a month of variety, we have Val-
entine’s Day, Presidents’ Day, of course with that the traditional Washington’s and Lin-
coln’s birthdays, Chinese New Year, and of course lest I forget, ground hogs’ day. For 
some reason, and I am not 100 percent sure why, the Bill Murray movie Ground Hog’s 
Day was a favorite of my dad. I believe, as I have thought it through, it was probably be-
cause Bill Murray took what began as a bad dream, living the same day over and over 
again into an opportunity to grow and better himself. He took the proverbial lemons and 
made them into lemon aide. In a way, the more I have thought about it our lives are a bit 
like Ground Hog’s Day. Every morning when we wake up, we have the opportunity to im-
prove ourselves from the day before. And if we consider the realization that we have the 
Holy Spirt on our side, always encouraging us to improve ourselves in the way we live, 
and particularly in the way we treat our neighbors, we have an advantage. I remember in 
the movie some of Bill’s attempts didn’t always go well, but he always had the next day to 
improve and try again. We have that opportunity. Every day that we wake up this side of 
heaven we are given a new opportunity to do better. Even if we messed things up yester-
day, even if we sinned and fell short yesterday. We wake up knowing that we are forgiven 

for our shortcomings and have the opportunity to improve. So, remember when you watch 

as old Punxsutawney Phil sees his shadow or not, whether there are six more weeks of 

winter or not, you are a baptized and forgiven child of God. You have the opportunity to 
wake up each and every morning and do your best through the power of the Holy Spirit to 
make it a better day for both those around us and ourselves.   
 

Couple of things going on this month in the church, first June and I are heading to Phoe-

nix, AZ for the Best Practices Ministry conference which takes place annually at Christ 

Church Lutheran in Phoenix. While I say it takes place annually there was no conference 

last year. They have reinstated the conference this year and everyone is looking forward 

to it. We are also going to tack a few extra days onto the trip and enjoy a little down time 

in the Arizona sunshine. We say that hopefully, last time we were there they had 5 Inches 

of snow in Scottsdale for the first time ever. But even with that it was 65 two days later. In 

my absence Pastor Scott Holoubek from Prentice will be filling in for me. Pastor Holoubek 

is the part-time pastor at the LCMS church in Prentice, WI. In the past he was a vicar at  
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St. Paul’s in Marengo for a while. There will be a Wednesday service for the one 

Wednesday I will miss and one of the elders will be covering that service. We are 

working to make sure that both of the Sundays that Pastor Scott is preaching it will 

be live streamed as well. Also, during my absence if you have and questions or need 

any assistance you can contact Elder Darryl Warren, President/Elder John Pruss, or 

the church office. And if you really need to talk to me I always have my cell phone 

with me. 
 

During February we will also be preparing for the start up of Lent which begins on 

March 2, Ash Wednesday.  I am pushing for a resumption of the Lenten soup and 

sandwich for Wednesday evenings, perhaps not every week but at least 3 or 4 times. 

I would welcome your thoughts on that and will be discussing with both the elders 

and church council.  
 

I think that about covers it, as always if you have any questions or if I missed any-

thing please contact me at your convenience. 
 

The apostle Paul in writing to the Corinthians reminds us: 
8 
And God is able to make all grace abound to you, so that having all sufficiency in all 

things at all times, you may abound in every good work. ( 2 Cor 9:8) 

 Rely on God’s sufficiency in you to do every good work, every day! 

 

May the Lord bless you and keep you, may the Lord make His face shine upon you 

and be gracious to you, may God look upon you with favor and give you peace. 

Pastor Rick 

       Groundhog Day 
 

Old Groundhog stretched in his leafy bed. 
He turned over slowly and then he said, 
"I wonder if spring is on the way, 
I'll go and check the weather today. 
If I see my shadow between eleven and noon, 
I then will know that I'm out too soon. 
I'll crawl back in bed for six weeks more, 
Pull up the warm covers and snore and snore. 
But if no shadow gives me a scare, 
I know that spring is in the air, 
I'll wake my friends and wish them cheer, 
With glorious news that spring is here." 

 

 
Zion Lutheran Church Council Meeting 

January 17, 2022 
 

1. Call to Order 
2. Opening prayer – Pastor Williams 
Roll Call –        John Pruss, President  Darryl Warren – Elders 

                  Nick Jarvela, Trustees  Jule Jarvela, Secretary 
                  Lisa Guski, Treasurer, Education, LFOJ 
                  Pastor Williams   Lori Landry, excused 
 

4. Approval of Minutes – 1
st
 – Nick Jarvela  2

nd
 – Lisa Guski  MMC 

Pastor’s Report – Advent and Christmas attendance numbers up to precovid 
Midweek Advent series on Epiphany, Midweek Lenten services  begin March 2, Pastor Holubek to 
fill in on Feb. 13 & 20 while Pastor at conference, Sunday Bible Study on “Being a Lutheran                                      
Future training for video equipment 
6. Treasurer’s Report (as printed) – 1

st
 – Darryl Warren  2

nd
 – Nick Jarvela  MMC 

Approval of Agenda – additional item  - 1
st
 – Nick Jarvela  2

nd
 – Darryl Warren MMC 

 
Board Reports 
        Elders – None 
  Trustees – cleaned sewer line in women’s bath, scoping of line in Spring 
  Education – Combined middle and older grades, younger children separate 
  LFOJ – need staff, donations helping with expenses 
  Evangelism – printed 
 
Official Acts 

Deaths:  Walter Schutte   11/19/2021 
Confirmation:  10/31/21    Gloria Darling, Ayeisha Deragon 
New Members:  Severt Dahl  10/31/22021 
                           Kevin Dahlke  11/17/2021 
                           Karen Pierre  11/28/2021 
Transfer:  Mike and Diane Cashman  12/09/2021 
                 Alan and Lisa Sunie  12/30/2021 
 

 Old Business 
              2022 Budget – as printed with one new item which is the raising of the  
                  amount given to the Synod yearly for our support of them to $12,000 
                  Motion was made to present the budget to the congregation at the Annual  
                  Meeting in Feb.  1

st
 Nick Jarvela  2

nd
 Darryl Warren      MMC 

                      
11. New Business 
A. Informed by Jule Jarvela that the Altar Guild will begin raising money to replace the aging para-
ments on the altar.  Motion made for project  1

st
 Lisa Guski  2

nd
 Nick Jarvela  MMC 

B. Pastor reported that the lighting in the sanctuary will need some improvements due to needs for 
televising.  Costs are being checked into for improvements. 
C. Board member sheet was updated.  Secretary will revise. 
D. Annual Meeting will be held on Sunday, February 13, 2022 after church 
E. The discussion of the storage of Church records proposed that before we decide what to do with 
the records, it is necessary that we first purge the existing records and hire a company to dispose of 
anything sensitive.  Lisa Guski will be the contact person for organizing a group to establish guide-
lines for keeping them in the near future. 
 
Next meeting – February 21, 2022  5:30PM 
 
Motion to adjourn – 1

st
 Lisa Guski  2

nd
 Darryl Warren   MMC 

Closed with the Lord’s Prayer 



 

 

 

Dear Lord, 
In this month of cold winter days, help me see 
that I am blessed,  Place in my heart a desire to 
please you.  And fill my heart with thoughts of 
your love. Amen.  

 

 

Pastor Rick Williams -   715-209-0479     

Office Hours:  M/T/TH 9:00-5:00 W 12:00-8:00  F Off  

Please call ahead if you need to speak with Pastor.  
 

Office Secretary Lynn Ladd  715-682-6075  Office Hours  M/Th 8:30-2:30  W 11-6 

Days and times may change. 
 

Church President:   John Pruss  715-292-4825  Head Elder:   Darryl Warren  715-492-0488 
 

Little Friends of Jesus Child  Care Center:  715-682-5185 

LFOJ Administrator:   Karyn Leino  715-682-6075 

Sunday Worship Service 9:00am  live streamed 
Wednesday Evening Service 6:30pm 

Sunday School  - 1st .– 7th grade  Sunday 10:15am  
Bible Studies  

Sunday 10:15am   Monday 10:00am  Thursday 1st/3rd  6:30pm Women’s Group 

ZION LUTHERAN 
CHURCH 

Brad Prill   Madge Houle 
Alice Balmer   Penny Larson   
Francis Balmer   David Gustafson  
Vi Basina   John Schutte  
Andrea Gunderson   Dave Pearson 
James Fletcher  Pastor Bob    
Brett Everman  Judith Wismeth 
Sheryl Hildebrandt  Harold Larson 

Nancy Beiersdorf  Sherry Gurski 

Danny Pocernich    Larry Tody 

James Lavasseur  Lisa Thomson 

Russel Joyner                    Carmella Kortekaas 
Steve Bauer                       Taylor Sprague 
Diane Beiersdorff  Terry Haas                      
and those in our hearts  

PRAYERS FOR  
HEALTH AND HEALING 
For good test results, treatment, positive thinking, heal-
ing, and comfort during cancer treatments, for those suf-
fering from addiction, mental illness and for healing, 
strength, comfort, and peace for family we pray for:   

PRAYERS for Homebound, Assisted  
Living, Nursing Home 
Those who aren’t able to attend common 
worship that they would find comfort knowing 
that the Lord is with them.   
Arlene Zimmerman      Violet Basina  
Madge Houle       Nancy Zehe 

PRAYERS FOR PROTECTION 
For our full-time troops and public servants, for 
travel, missionaries, and for peace and protec-
tion for families. 
David Wright    Jordan Thimm   Andrew Pruss 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

Other Mementos Left On Graves 
Throughout the centuries, other religions and cultures have al-
so paid their respects to the dead by leaving with them not just 
coins, but other symbolic or sentimental objects. 

Ancient Egyptians would bury their dead with items they be-
lieved would benefit them in the afterlife, such as jewelry 
or shabti dolls. 
The Navajo tribe would kill and bury the deceased’s horse 
with them, so that they could travel into the afterlife. 
And observing the burial story of Jacob’s wife Rachel, the 
Jews have long placed pebbles or rocks on the headstones of 
their loved ones, as a sign that someone visited: 

“So Rachel died and was buried on the way to Ephrath (that is, Bethlehem). And Ja-
cob set a pillar on her grave, which is the pillar of Rachel’s grave to this day.” 

Genesis 35:19-20 
In modern Americana, you will commonly see flowers at gravesites of loved ones. Me-
mentos that hold special personal meaning to the deceased or their family, like a flag 
for a veteran or a teddy bear for an infant, may also be left or displayed at a grave. 

It’s all the same idea: When you visit a grave, don’t come empty-handed. A small gift 
or token that shows you’ve visited, and is a way to physically “pay” your respects. 

But coins are still especially symbolic as a modern American grieving ritual. To under-
stand why, we have to go back to the 1960s, when the Vietnam War was rampaging. 

Meaning of Leaving Coins on Gravestones 
 

The practice of leaving coins on graves has deep symbolic meaning rooted in military 
tradition. 
 
Special Military Symbolism 
 
Vietnam 
During the Vietnam War, political strife was rampant. Even between families of ser-
vicemen and women who were serving or had served, opinions as to the necessity of 
the war greatly varied. Communication between those who were once good friends 
became muddled. But there was still a need to pay respects to comrades who had 
died. 

Servicemen and women who were fortunate enough to come home needed a way to 
bypass political tensions, yet still let their fallen comrades’ families know that they had 
paid their respects. So, they started leaving coins on headstones as a form of commu-
nication. 

https://www.ancient.eu/Egyptian_Burial/
https://www.ancient.eu/Egyptian_Burial/
https://www.ancient.eu/article/119/shabti-dolls-the-workforce-in-the-afterlife/
https://www.aaanativearts.com/navajo-burial-customs-and-fear-of-the-dead
https://www.aaanativearts.com/navajo-burial-customs-and-fear-of-the-dead
https://www.biblegateway.com/passage/?search=Genesis+35%3A15-25&version=NKJV
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“The Ark Encounter and 
Creation Museum” 

May 2-7 
Bus tour leaving from 

Glidden.  Fliers available 
by the February  

newsletter. 

 

 

 
 
 

Songs of Thankfulness and Praise  (LSB 394) 
by Christopher Wordsworth   
  
Scripture References:   st. 1 = Matt. 2:1-12  st. 2 = John 2:1-11, John 
3:13-17  st. 3 = Matt. 4:1-11, 23-24   ref. = Mark 8:29, John 1:14 

 

Wordsworth was born in London, the youngest son of Christopher 
Wordsworth, Master of Trinity, who was the youngest brother of 
the poet William Wordsworth. Thus, Wordsworth was a nephew of 
the celebrated poet. 

Wordsworth was the younger brother of the classical scholar John 
Wordsworth and Charles Wordsworth, Bishop of Saint Andrews, 

Dunkeld and Dunblane. He was educated at Winchester and Trinity, Cambridge.  Like his brother 
Charles, he was distinguished as an athlete as well as for scholarship. He won the Chancellor's Gold 
Medal for poetry in 1827 and 1828. 

Wordsworth was a prolific author and the most renowned Greek scholar of his day. Included in his 
works are Memoirs of William Wordsworth (1851), Commentary on the Mole Bible (1856-
1870), Church History (1881-1883), innumerable sermons and pamphlets, and The Holy Year (1862), 
which contained 117 of his original hymns as well as 82 others written for all the Sundays and Chris-
tian holy days according to the Book of Common Prayer. Wordsworth was educated at Trinity College, 
Cambridge, England, where he distinguished himself as a brilliant student. He later taught at Trinity 
College and was headmaster of Harrow School (1836-1844). Ordained a priest in the Church of Eng-
land in 1835, he was canon of Westminster in 1844, a country priest in Stanford-in-the-Vale, Berkshire 
(1850-1869), and then Bishop of Lincoln (1869-1885). 

 

He was a man of fine character, with a high ideal of ecclesiastical duty, and he spent his money gen-
erously on church objects. 

The didactic text teaches the meaning of Epiphany–the manifesta-
tion of Christ in his birth (st. 1), baptism, miracle at Cana (st. 2), 
healing of the sick, power over evil, and coming as judge (st. 3). 
Originally the refrain line was "Anthems be to thee addressed, God 
in man made manifest." The revised refrain borrows Peter's confes-
sion, "You are the Christ!" (Mark 8:29), and makes that our corpo-
rate confession as we acknowledge the 'Word become flesh" who 
lived among us. 

He is buried near the Shrine of St Hugh in Lincoln Cathedral.( pic-
ture on the right) wrote this hymn in five stanzas. It was published in 
his Holy Year (1862) John 3:13-17 with the heading "Sixth Sunday 
after Epiphany."  

Tune Information: 

The tune SALZBURG, named after the Austrian city made famous 
by Wolfgang Amadeus Mozart, was first published anonymously in 
the nineteenth edition of Praxis Pietatis Melica (1678); in that 
hymnbook's twenty-fourth edition (1690) the tune was attributed to 
Jakob Hintze (b. Bernau, Germany, 1622; d. Berlin, Germany, 
1702). Partly as a result of the Thirty Years' War and partly to further 
his musical education, Hintze traveled widely as a youth, including 
trips to Sweden and Lithuania. In 1659 he settled in Berlin, where he 
served as court musician to the Elector of Brandenburg from 1666 to 1695.  

https://hymnary.org/person/Wordsworth_Christopher
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Christopher_Wordsworth_(divine)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Christopher_Wordsworth_(divine)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/William_Wordsworth
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/John_Wordsworth_(scholar)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/John_Wordsworth_(scholar)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Charles_Wordsworth
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bishop_of_Saint_Andrews,_Dunkeld_and_Dunblane
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bishop_of_Saint_Andrews,_Dunkeld_and_Dunblane
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Winchester_College
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Trinity_College,_Cambridge
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chancellor%27s_Gold_Medal
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Chancellor%27s_Gold_Medal
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lincoln_Cathedral


 

 

Peter Catches a Fish 

 

 

Part 2 

A 1,000-pound puppy 
Since Jenna never had the oppor-
tunity to get to know her real moth-
er, Ryan became the parental figure 
in Jenna’s life. He provided her with 
all the hugs, scratches, and atten-
tion that a baby needs. He found 
that Jenna would follow him from 
window to window around the 
house until he came outside to play 
with her. Describing Jenna as a 
“1,000-pound puppy,” Ryan says 
their favorite activity is to play 
chase. Jenna runs behind Ryan from 
tree to tree, followed by a game of headbutt in which they push their 
heads up against each other to see who can move the other first. Jenna al-
ways lets Ryan win. 
 

“From that moment forward, Jenna became my best buddy,” said Ryan. “I 
fed her three bottles a day for 6 months and slept with her in the barn 
many nights to make sure she never felt lonely. Without her mother cow 
to pass her immunities through her milk, Jenna ended up being sick a lot 
in the first few months she was with me. I worried about her constantly as 
she lay sad and sickly with her head in my lap, with frequent vet visits to 
help her pull through.” 

Because of how much time Ryan and Jenna have spent with one another, 
Jenna believes herself to be human. When another cow was rescued to 
live with Jenna, she hid behind Ryan and acted as if she didn’t know what 
to do. Eventually, she came around to having other cow friends, but she 
still loves Ryan most. 

MISSION PROJECT BRICK – The table 
is set up in the Narthex for collection. 
The following items can be brought in at 
any time:  Canned fruits and vegetables  
Soup     Pasta and pasta sauce  Peanut  
butter   Cereal  Bath soap  Shampoo  
Toothpaste     Laundry soap     Diapers   
Lotion      Paper towels    Toilet paper   
This project will run until the end of 
February. 
 



 

 

 

 


